

On Fri, Mar 13, 2020, 12:04 Jim Wilkins <jrwretired@bellsouth.net> wrote:

It will come as no surprise to you that we need to address the matter of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) virus.

Having just spoken with Commander Marc Theriault, we are in agreement that we need to monitor this situation very closely. At this point, no one can know what the situation will be with the virus in May. Since many of the participants at the Cruise & Rendezvous will be in the category that is most at risk, we dare not ignore the possibility that the virus may still be highly contagious at that time.

That being said, Marc and I have agreed that by April 1st, if it is highly likely that there will still be a high risk of contagion at the C&R, it will, with the approval of Council, be cancelled.

In that event, the Awards Ceremony would be delayed to the Fall Conference/COW in October.

You're are welcome to provide your input.

Cdr Jim Wilkins, AP

.....

On Mar 13, 2020, at 12:08 PM, MaryPaige <mpgabbott@gmail.com> wrote:

Thank you for the update.
Be smart, vigilant, and healthy!

Mary Paige